
AEG / Victoria Park Licence Carroll, Daniel 10 February 2024 at 18:01  

 

To: Lynsey Wollaston Cc: Beth Smith  

Hi Lynsey,  

 

That’s a very comprehensive / helpful response - thank you! I suspect part of the responsibility lies 

with TH, but I chased 4-5 times after the ‘23 event and the power harrow and Redgra was never 

done. A lot of heavy equipment is driven over the track given where the main stage is, so it really 

causes a lot of damage, which cumulates year after year. I use the track every week as the Mile End 

track is run by Better and requires booking in advance and a £7 fee or membership at the club. 

Anything you can do to ensure the track is looked after would be much appreciated!  

Dan  

 

Dan Carroll  

Evercore 


